Fort Collins Federation
September 11, 2024
9:30am at the home of Vanessa Felhauer 
Attendance:
Haide Lefebvre
Vanessa Felhauer
Sonia Tressler
Silvana Santinelli

Call to order: 9:50am
President Haide started the discussion about the registration process for this year’s Festival. Members should go to the Wyoming website, select “Senior” first, add it to the cart, and then add “Junior” as well. The combined registration fees for Senior and Junior remain at $80, with a deadline set for October 1st.

Regarding the new bulletin, it was noted that many changes have been made, and several pieces from the previous edition have been reinstated. Members were advised to stay aware of these updates and review the changes carefully.

A discussion followed regarding the possibility of bringing Catherine Rollin for a presentation in the fall of next year. She could offer sessions on anything we want including two-piano works and conduct masterclasses. She has several topics she can share with us.  Her fees are $500 per session and $500 for a masterclass. Alfred would cover her travel costs, but the group would need to arrange her accommodations and honorarium. Additionally, there is a grant available through MTNA that could provide up to $750. Several venues were suggested, including churches in Loveland, Broomfield, or Lafayette, to help attract a larger audience. A proposed schedule includes a teachers’ presentation on Saturday afternoon and masterclasses on Sunday afternoon.

The tentative date for the Festival is April 5th. In case of illness or injury, makeup lessons must be completed within one week. If a student is unable to participate in person on the day of the Festival, they can submit a video, which will be due on the same day. The final deadline for makeup videos is April 12th, but this will only be extended in the case of illness, at the discretion of the Festival Chair. The option to use Zoom or FaceTime was also discussed for students who are sick but still able to perform remotely. Key dates include a registration deadline of February 5th for entering students and their payments, followed by a final deadline of March 5th for all registrations and payments. A meeting is also scheduled for March 5th to finalize details ahead of the Festival.

Festival staffing roles are kept the same as last year: Haide and Vanessa will manage the front desk, Silvana will serve as the inside monitor as Haide and Vanessa will oversee outside monitoring. Mary Ann will handle the theory portion, while Haide and Sonia will input ratings into Vivace. Sonia will also act as an additional inside monitor, with Vanessa managing video recordings and Silvana organizing food. All members are expected to help with setup and cleanup.

Finally, ideas for recruiting new members were discussed. It was suggested that outreach be made to pedagogy classes at CSU, specifically through Bonnie Jacobi and Meredith Wells. Offering incentives for new teachers to join was also proposed as a way to boost membership.
Adjourn: 11:19am



